
 
 

 City of Berlin 
Planning Department 

Memo 
To:  Mayor Grenier & City Council 

CC:  James Wheeler, City Manager 

From:  Pamela E Laflamme, Community Development Director 

Date:  Friday January 5, 2018 

Re: Land swap with Daniel J Hebert Jr. Revocable Trust  

 

The City was approached by representatives for the Daniel J Hebert Jr. Revocable Trust 

with questions about property lines. The Trust holds the parcel, Map 118 Lot 159, 124 Glen 

Avenue which is currently the home of Sherwin Williams.  During a boundary survey done 

by Horizons Engineering of Littleton, NH, several inconsistencies were discovered 

including the status of Monty Road, which while treated like and thought to be a City Street 

was actually completely on the property of the Trust.  There were a few other minor 

irregularities detailed on the accompanying survey plan.   

The Planning Board reviewed the proposed boundary line adjustments in November and 

approved a Lot Line Adjustment between the Trust and the City to correct the defects 

discovered.  The Trust is currently preparing a deed to transfer property back to the City 

via Monty Road and a small portion of Brown Street.   

As Council has previously approved this process in nonpublic under land matters, the City’s 

legal counsel has asked for the Council to reaffirm their support for the lot line adjustment 

and subsequent transfers of land with a vote in public session.  The following motion is 

suggested – “…a motion to authorize the transfer of land between the City of Berlin and the 

Daniel J Hebert Jr Revocable Trust as depicted on the attached plan titled Lot Line 

Adjustment with a Project Number of 17055 and to allow the City Manager to execute all 

documents to finalize the transfer of land”. 

 

 
 




